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Birthdays in October 

                

               Bert Pierre           -    October   10 

               Leathon Khan      -    October   26 

                

 

 

The 4-Way Test 
 

Of the things we think, say or do: 

Is it the truth? 

Is it fair to all concerned? 

Will it build goodwill and better 

friendships? 

Will it be beneficial to all  

Directors 
 

Club Administration:   Ginelle Nelson 
Service Projects:   PP Konrad Wagner PHF  
Membership:   Joanna Charles 
Rotary Foundation:   PP Digby Ambris, PHF 
Youth Service:   Selma St.Prix 

 

         District responsibilities 
Asst. District Governor                    PP Timothy Moffat PHF 
District Advisor  (TRF) Major Gifts  PAG Malcolm Charles PHF 
Vice Chair IFRM D7020 & D7030   PAG Malcolm Charles PHF 

 

Weekly Duties 

  

     October 10 

 

      October 17 

 

     October 24 

 

  Meeting Business Mtg. Guest Speaker Fellowship 

  Greeters 
Andre 

Anthony 

Bert  

Birgitta 

Carole 

Charles 

  Prize Albert  Azmina Bradley 

 

If you can’t make it as above, please tell Dir. Ginelle ASAP! 
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                                                              Club Meeting - October 3, 2014      

                                                 This was a fellowship meeting 

 

 

 

 

 

    

    
 

 

                                                                                                                        
                                                  

 Meeting statistics 
 

                                                                                                                                               Attendance:  24  Rotarians  60%                                                                          
                                                                                                    2  Guests 
 
 
 

                                                 Pres. Chester chaired the meeting  
              The weekly raffle prize was provided by Dir. Selma 
              
                The raffle earned the club $ 145.68 
     Sergeant Tim raised $ 95.00 for the club account 
 

                                 

                              
 

October is Vocational Service Month             

Please don’t forget to give your vocational service award nominee to Pres. Chester         
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       Save these dates  

   -  Saturday November 1, 2014 Charter Night. Venue to be confirmed 
   -  Friday November 7 and Saturday November 8, 2014 Rotary Club of Gros Islet Golf Tournament  
   -  Friday November 28, 2014  “The Calabashers at 10” charity concert   
   -  Saturday February 7, 2015  13th. Annual Wine and Cheese Fiesta 

 

                                                                  Emulation is a kind of flattery 
 

From Magnus Alnebeck’s FB page one can see that the Rotary Club of Freeport in the Bahamas has 
had a Wine and Cheese Party. Magnus was for many years the Manager at Ladera. During that time 
he was a regular patron at out annual Wine and Cheese Fiesta. He took the idea to the Bahamas 
where he now resides with his wife Dunya and is 2 children.  

 

Charter Night celebration set for November 1, 2014 
 

The organizing committee has started planning for the annual charter night. A venue and the applicable charge 
will be confirmed shortly. PP Azmina assures all there will be lots of prizes. Please note the date and make a  
special effort to attend the celebration. 
 

Congratulations PP Carole 
 

In case you missed it, PP Carole was recognized as a “leading Woman in Rotary District 7030”.  
The tribute video, a Rotaract initiative from Trinidad is seen on FB at:  
https://www.facebook.com/video.php?v=769157399809532 

                                                                  

                          Guests at the meeting 

 

 

                   

                             Madge Geohagen                                  Mark Ozawa 

                                       guest of                                                  guest of 

                                   Rot. Michael                                               PP Malcolm 
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First fellowship for the Rotary year 
 

New Rotarian Phillip opened his house to the members of the Rotary Club of Saint Lucia and their 
friends. Judging by the food on display he must have been busy  in the kitchen all day. When it was be-
tween buzzing around suggested he should have arranged for some help he just said “naah I am ok”. 
All had a wonderful time and the party went on with singing and dancing, well also a little drinking until 
way beyond midnight. 
                                                                                                                          

                                                                               Imagine all these pictures were taken before 11.00 pm!  
President Chester put it appropriately: 

It was quite a while since we had a Fellowship evening, but what an evening it was on October 5th at 
the residence of Rotarian Phillip. On behalf of all of us I want to say a special thank you to Phillip for 
his kind hospitality, generosity and warmth. It was fellowship in its true spirit – nice cuisine, drinks 
flowing, good music, lovely voices and most importantly wonderful people. 
To those of you who came and also donated to the Poverty Reduction Initiative, thank you so much. 

To those who  missed the evening, I say we missed you and hope you will be able to make up the next time around.  

Phillip once again, a million thanks from all of us.  Chester 
 

The Calabashers at 10 concert tickets are on sale 
 

By now every Rotarian should have tickets for sale. 

If you don’t please advise Rot. Andre and he will arrange for 
some. Remember our goal is to sell a minimum of 300 of these 
regular tickets. Corporate and VIP packages are available from 
PP Leathon. 

For more information and a promotional video please visit our  

Facebook page Rotary Saint Lucia or              
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Rotary Club of Gros Islet  
 

The Rotary Club of Gros Islet is under the stewardship of Dir. Joseph Dolor actively pursuing the sponsorship of a 
Rotaract Club. They had of coursed for year been blessed with a Rotaract Club and are now holding “exploratory 
meetings” to evaluate the potential of chartering a Rotaract Club again. 
Dir. Joe, a former Rotaractor himself has had several meetings with potential candidates , a process is enjoying the  
Assistance of the members of the Rotaract Club of Saint Lucia and Rotarians. At the last information meeting PP 
Tom Alexander and past Rotarian Lenita Joseph addressed the gathering. 

 

 
   We wish them much success and the Rotary Club of Saint Lucia stands ready to assist at any time.  
 

                     A trip down memory lane 
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